176  CONSTITUTIONAL LA W OF BRITISH DOMINIONS
Chapter by exposure to interference by the British majority in
	'   Canada as a whole. Again the Liberal party was at
first the champion of the provinces against the unifying
policy of Sir J. Macdonald, who had hoped to see a
united, not a federal Canada, but when in power Sir
W. Laurier denied full autonomy as regards religious
education to Saskatchewan and Alberta, and every
movement in these provinces to control this issue has
been denounced by Liberals in Quebec. On fiscal policy
the Liberals were once devoted to free trade, but in
office they found it necessary to favour protection to
meet the views of their supporters in the east and to
buy off Ontario hostility. There remains, however, a
certain distinction on this head; the Liberals have
clearly a stronger hope for lower tariffs than their
rivals, for they are more in touch with the western
farmers' efforts to release themselves from the shackles
of the high prices exacted under protection by the
manufacturers of the east.
Party organisation in Canada should logically affect
only the federation, and parties in the provinces should
be based on different lines. But in fact they prevail
throughout the provinces, though in the west they have
had to yield in recent years to another movement. The
organisation., such as it is, rests on the British model
of local branches of central parties, the provinces form-
ing an intermediate unit between constituency and
federation. American influence is seen in the practice
which has become recently* general in federation and
province alike of choosing the party leader by Con-
vention, in lieu of election by the party caucus in the
legislatures. At these Conventions also the party policy
1 First adopted in Nova Scotia in 1930 by the Liberal party.

